
Seaholm Band Booster Meeting 

May 4, 2016 

Minutes 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:34pm by Heather Guise, Band Booster President. 

1. Call to Order and Welcome 

a. Heather asked if there were any changes to the March minutes.  There were none.  The 

minutes were approved. 

2.  Treasurer’s Report (Pam Righter) 

a. A copy of the budget was available to view.  Pam noted the line item for the purchase of 

new marching uniforms.   

3.  Director’s Report (Tim Cibor) 

a. Festival was successful.  The bands received the highest judge’s ratings they have ever 

received. 

b. The Dinner Dance auction was a great event again this year.  Tim thanked the group for 

covering the cost of the jazz band members’ meals this year. 

c. State solo and ensemble took place in March. 

d. Rome registration is underway.  The next payment due date is May 6th.  The payment 

schedule can be found on the travel company website. 

e. The final Wednesday night rehearsal of the year takes place tonight. 

f. Spring concert is next Tuesday, May 10.  It will feature 2 percussion ensembles.  Also, 

PM jazz band will perform during the concert.  PM jazz band has not historically 

performed at spring concert.  Tim thanked Miss Wolf for preparing the PM jazz band 

students.   

g. Celebrate Birmingham Parade is May 15th at 1:00.   

h. The Band Awards Banquet will take place May 15th at 6:00pm.  Tim reminded parents 

that all band members receive an award and encouraged everyone to attend and get 

your RSVPs in.   

i. Prep for marching season will begin after the spring concert. 

j. Band camp begins August 1st. 

k. This year we have a wacky football schedule.  The first home game is August 26th, the 

second home game is September 2nd (The Friday of Labor weekend) and the third home 

game is Sept. 9th.  Then there is a break before they march again.  The football/marching 

schedule can be found on the band website. 

4.  2016-2017 Officer Elections (Carolyn Capone) 

a. Carolyn presented the proposed slate of officers and committee chairs for next year.  

Kathy Umbarger moved to approve the slate and Jane O’Shea seconded the motion.  

The slate was approved by a quorum. 

5.  Committee Reports 

a.  Awards Banquet (Shawn Ciemniecki) 



1.  So far we have 245 RSVPs for the banquet.  Shawn posted a list in the 

band room so the kids can see if their parents have replied yet.   

b.  Fundraising (Courteney Gettel) 

1. The dinner dance netted $11,000 

2. We are looking for a co-chair for the dinner dance for next year.   

3. The golf outing is coming up this summer. 

4. The students can sell ads in the football program (personal messages or 

business ads) and receive 50% of the sale toward their personal 

fundraising account. 

5. The flag fundraiser will take place Memorial Day weekend.  75 students 

are participating. 

6. Remember to designate Seaholm Bands on Smile.Amazon.Com and to 

renew your Kroger rewards for Seaholm Band as well.   

The meeting was adjourned at 7:03. 

Special Thanks to Kimberly DeClark, Courteney Gettel, Cindy Rhinehart and Shawn Ciemniecki.  

Upcoming Dates 

May 10  Spring Concert – 8:00 pm 

May 15  Birmingham Parade – 1:00 pm 

May 15  Band Awards Banquet - 6:00 pm 

Aug 1-5  Band Camp 

 


